






prices applicable to individual Facilities for each Capacity Year, which may lead to complex 
settlement outcomes. If all prices are not publicly available, Market Participants will be unable 
to verify AEMO's IRCR and refund calculations. 

Similarly, the Capacity Credit allocations process will become more complex. Currently, 
bilateral Capacity Credit allocations are between Market Participants, but the introduction of 
multiple prices will require a shift to Facility-based allocations. 

Further consideration is required about the way I RCR, refund calculations and bilateral 
Capacity Credit allocations will operate under a price calculation that is likely to effectively 
result in multiple prices for each Capacity Year. This is potentially complex and is expected to 
require AEMO to publish additional data (e.g. an aggregate capacity price per trading interval) 
to assist Market Participants in understanding the calculations. 

Delivering these requirements will require AEMO to consider options and trade-offs between 
system automation and manual processing. AEMO will seek to design and deliver these 
changes in a cost-effective manner. AEMO will work closely with the PUO and Market 
Participants to facilitate this and will ensure that all WEM stakeholders are consulted about the 
proposed approach and potential market fee impacts. 

Conclusion 

The draft recommendations report outlines a series of amendments to the RCM that address 
· Iongstanding issues with the RCM, and the proposed approach refines the capacity pricing
amendments that commenced on 1 October 2017. AEMO looks forward to assisting with the
implementation of these reforms. If you would like to discuss any matter raised in this
submission, please contact Stuart Featham, Manager, WA Market. Development, on
(08) 9469 9905.

Yours sincerely 

Cameron Parrotte 
Executive General Manager, Western Australia 
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